
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

4 February 2022 
www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday  5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10:45am & 5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.30pm, Sunday 12.30pm 
Chin: Sunday 2.30pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 

2022 
Mon 31 January 
Getting to Know You Years 1-6 
Foundation 8.45am-1.00pm 
Tues1 February 
Getting to Know You Years 1-6 
Foundation 8.45am-1.00pm 
Wed 2 February 
Classes start for Years 1-6 
No School for Foundation on 
Wednesdays in February 
Wed 16 Feb P&F AGM Time TBC 
Mon 21 Feb 2.30 Parents Helpers 
Session 
Wed 23 Feb  7.00pm Foundation 
Parents Information Session 
Fri 25 Feb 9.00am Parent Helpers 
Session 
Wed 2 Mar Ash Wednesday 
Mon 7 Mar School Photos 
Mon 14 Mar Labour Day Public 
Holiday 
Wed 6 Apr Last day of term 1 for 
students 
Thurs 7 April: First Aid Training 
for Staff (Level 2, Anaphylaxis, 
CPR, Asthma). No school for the 
children 
Friday 8 April: RE Professional 
Development with Fr Richard 
Leonard. No school for the chil-
dren 
 
Tues 26 Apr First day of Term 2 
 
PLEASE TAKE NOTE OF THE 2022 

SCHOOL CLOSURE DAYS 
(students do not attend school): 
Thurs 7 April: First Aid Training 
for Staff (Level 2, Anaphylaxis, 

CPR, Asthma) 
Friday 8 April: RE Professional 
Development with Fr Richard 

Leonard 
Wednesday 1 June: Literacy Fo-
cus Professional Development 

with Deb Sukarna 
Thursday 23 June: Three Way 

Learning Conversations (students 
attend at their appointment 

time) 
Monday 31 October: Report 

Writing 
 

Dear Parents, 
This new school year has gotten off to a great start. It has been wonderful to see the stu-
dents walking through the school gate with such happy smiles. Thank you to all the stu-
dents of Our Lady’s school for settling in so quickly and being so engaged in their learning. 
It has been a pleasure for the staff and myself to be on yard duty as the students’ behav-
iour on the playground has been outstanding. Students from all classes have been very 
polite and already demonstrating the Our Lady’s school values of courage, compassion, 
justice, respect, peace and service, in the way they interact with the staff and each other. 
Well done to you all for making such a positive start to the school year.  
 

‘Come, follow me,’ Jesus said, ‘and I will send you to fish for people.’ At once they 
left their nets and followed him. Matthew 4:19-20 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Beginning of School Year Prayer 

 

The beginning of the school year can be an exciting time. We pray that God will 
always be with us. 

God, Father of us all, we are beginning a new year together in our classes. Help 
us to learn new things this year and to make new friends. May we open our 

minds to learn more about you. May we open our hearts to the needs of others. 
May we have a welcoming word for those who are new or need a friend. Help 

us to learn new ways to serve you in love. Amen 

HAPPY LUNAR NEW YEAR! 
and WELCOME TO THE YEAR 

OF THE WATER TIGER 

A big welcome back to all our students, parents and fam-

ilies and staff! A special welcome to all the new Founda-

tion students and their families. Congratulations to you 

all; you have made a wonderful start to school. I look 

forward to getting to know you all and seeing all the new 

learning that you do throughout the year. 

In the photo on the left we see Harry and his mum. Harry 

just started his first day of school today in Foundation. 

We welcome Harry and his family to Our Lady’s school.  
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I am writing to reassure you that we have updated our COVID -19 Safety Plan according to the latest guidelines and 
are implementing all recommended safe practices. It is our duty of care to ensure that we keep each child and our 
community as safe as possible. A big thank you to all parents for their ongoing collaboration. It is very much appreciat-
ed. 
 
We will continue to run a staggered timetable during the breaks so that we have less children playing in the play-
ground at the same time. The children will  play with students in their same year level and not mix with other year lev-
els. The staggered breaks together with our rigorous hygiene practices, use of air purifiers in all classrooms, ventilation 
of classrooms, wearing of masks for all students in Years 3 to 6 and the twice weekly use of the Rapid Antigen Tests 
are adjustments that we have put into place with the parents' support to minimise the risk of spreading the virus.  
Thank you to all parents who are utilising the Rapid Antigen Tests twice weekly as recommended and  by doing so con-
tributing to the school’s efforts to make sure we keep each other as COVID safe as possible. 
 
We will also be continuing with the staggered release of students at the end of the day. I have attached information 
which informs you which school gate you will drop off and pick up your child. We have kept the same organisation 
(according to surnames) as we had last year. I have included a map to help you locate the correct gate.  
We have distributed  the Rapid Antigen Tests to all families. All families should have the tests by  now . Please ring the 
office  if you have any queries  about the Rapid Antigen Tests. Some parents have asked when is it best to test their 
child and we would recommend on a Monday and Thursday however if you see any signs of symptoms you should test 
your child prior to them coming to school regardless of what day it is. 
 
Once you have administered the test to your child you must report any positive results to the school. You will also be 
required to report the positive result to the Department of Health system (Rapid antigen tests/Coronavirus Victoria) or 
via the coronavirus hotline at 1800675398.  
 
Please do not hesitate to contact myself or your child's classroom teacher if you wish to discuss anything that you may 
be unsure about.  



 

SUMMER UNIFORM AT OUR LADY’S 

All items (except shoes and white socks) available at the Uniform Shop or on the QKR App 

 

Shirt (NOT pale blue polo) 

Navy shorts (NOT cargo) 

School jumper 

School socks 

Black shoes/boots (NOT runners) 

School hat/cap 

 

 

Summer dress 

White socks 

Black school shoes (NOT runners) 

School hat/cap 

 

SPORT 

School crested yellow polo 

Shorts / Skort 

School crested windcheater 

 

We have shown the Summer Uniform below for your reference.  

Thank you to all parents who are sending their child/children to school in the correct uniform. 

 If your child is not wearing the correct school uniform you will need to email your child’s 

teacher and let them know the reason why.   

If your family is experiencing any financial difficulties and are finding it difficult to purchase 

the uniform, please contact me by telephone on 93122230 and ask to speak to the principal. 



 

OUR LADY’S STAFF ROLES 2022 
 
Parish Priest:     Fr Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:      Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Deputy Principal / Wellbeing Leader: Mrs Christine Carabott 
 
Leadership Team 
Principal:      Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Deputy Principal / Wellbeing Leader: Mrs Christine Carabott 
RE & Teaching and Learning Leader: Ms Kriss Oliver 
Literacy Leader:     Mrs Tania Cuni 
Numeracy Leader:    Mrs Anna Kalc-Smyth 
OHS/Child Safety Leader:   Mr Tim Wickham 
Design & Digital Technologies Leader: Mr John Buttigieg 
Learning Diversity    Ms Kirsty Ross 
 
Literacy Team 
Mrs Tania Cuni (Literacy Leader) 
Mr John Buttigieg    Mrs Justine Sales 
 
Classroom Teachers 
Mr Tim Wickham     Ms Michelle Gurry 
Mr Glenn Membrey    Ms Monica Muscat 
Ms Karen Everson    Mr Joshua Howarth 
Ms Christine Chu     Ms Beatrice Robles 
Ms Cam Tu Nguyen    Ms Wendy Veldman 
Ms Shai Stringa     Ms Steph Huynh 
Mrs Kath Mitchell    Ms Lana Frost 
 
Specialist Teachers 
PE / Sustainability Ms Jo McManus 
Art    Ms Pina Mc Donald 
LOTE (Italian)  Mr Matteo Maccio 
 
Learning Diversity Team 
Ms Kirsty Ross (Learning Diversity Leader) 
Mrs Toni Balbata     Mrs Lorraine Bugeja  Mrs Gina Callanan    
Mrs Lynda Gardy     Mrs Frances Mafodda 
 
Admin Team 
Mrs Mary-Anne Meilak    Mrs Jayne Hill  Mrs Catherine Elarmaly 
 
Canteen Managers 
Mrs Geraldine Williams   Mrs Nubia Barrera 
 
Cleaning Team 
Mr Salvatore Barrera    Mrs Nubia Barrera 
 
Maintenance & Gardens Team 
Mr Dean Frahm     Mr John Payne 



 

Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

 CONCESSIONAL SCHOOL FEE POLICY – 2022 
 
The following families are encouraged to apply for concessional school fees as outlined in the MACS Conces-
sional School Fee Policy contained on our website under: About Us - Policies – Concessional Fee Policy. 
 
• Any family of Aboriginal or Torres Strait Islander heritage 

• Any family holding a HCC and eligible for CSEF 
• Any family experiencing severe financial hardship 

• Any family holding a DVA Gold Card 
• Any family identified as refugees and holding an ImmiCard 
 
Next week you will receive a copy of the application form If you are eligible you will need to fill in the form 
and bring to the office all the required documentation as listed below.  
• A completed direct debit request service agreement of a copy of Centrepay deduction authority for 

payment  
• A copy of the government concession card (if applicable). 

SUMMARY OF SCHOOL FEES FOR 2022 

Annual Family Fee $1590 per family 

Student Levy $ 500 per child 

Capital Building Family Fee $ 100 per family 

Swimming $ 100 per child (10 day program) 

Total $2290 for one child families 

    

  Add $600 per extra child ($500 Levy + $100 Swimming) 

    

  Add $270 for Grade 6 Camp (if applicable) 

  Add $300 for Grade 5 Camp (if applicable) 



 



 



 

F 
Will - For making a huge effort to listen to and follow directions. That’s what good learners do! From Ms Wendy and 
Ms Cam Tu 
Rose D - For showing the Our Lady’s Gospel Value of Courage. You are so brave, even when things are a bit tricky. We 
are so proud of you! From Ms Wendy and Ms Cam Tu 
Mai P - For showing the Learning Asset of being a Collaborator. Thank you for helping us to keep the room tidy. Keep it 
up! From Ms Wendy and Ms Cam Tu 
Lanchi - For showing the Learning Asset of being a Self-Manager and remaining focussed on your work. Well done! 
From Ms Wendy and Ms Cam Tu 
 
1K 
Mia N - for allowing us to start our year with all the happiness and joy you bring to our classroom. Keep Smiling! From 
Miss Shai 
Jayden L - for showing the Our Lady’s Gospel Value of Peace by showing kindness to others and always using your 
manners. From Miss Shai  
 
1L 
Isaiah M - For being a leading example in the classroom of what it means to be a 5 L listener! What a great way to start 
the year! From Miss Steph 
Sadie K - For making wonderful connections when thinking about our seeds this week. Well done for using that brilliant 
imagination of yours! From Miss Steph  
 
2M 
Mila M- For beginning the school year in a fantastic way, and for always using her manners when speaking to others. 
Well done!  From Ms Frost 
Oliver S- For beginning the school year in a fantastic way, and for always wanting to help others when they need it. 
Well done!  From Ms Frost  
 
2N 
All the students in 2N for a wonderful start to the year. You are following directions beautifully, showing that you are 
ready and eager to learn and treating everyone in our class with kindness. Keep it up! From Mrs Mitchell 
 
3E 
Jesse D- For beginning the school year in a positive way. It is great to see your smiling face and enthusiasm for learn-
ing. From Miss Karen 
Xavier S- For sharing your knowledge and faith with the class in a respectful manner. From Miss Karen 
 
3F 
Harper W For a great start to the school year. A big welcome to you from all staff and students here at Our Lady’s! 
From Mr Josh 
Elke K For showing the Our Lady’s Gospel Value of Compassion by looking out for others and being very welcoming and 
helpful to our new students. Well done Elke. From Mr Josh 
 
4G 
Chan Chan M - For settling in so well at a new school! Welcome to Our Lady’s! Your friendly nature and your willing-
ness to have a go is a real asset! Well done! From Ms Christine 
Sophia P - For showing kindness and consideration to your fellow classmates. Thank you for helping those around you!  
From Ms Christine 



 

 
4H 
Annie Rose- For starting at Our Lady’s in a positive and fan-
tastic way. Your confidence is starting to grow as you are 
starting to share ideas during class discussions. From Ms. Ro-
bles 
Henry N- For displaying the Our Lady’s Gospel Value of Cour-
age by sharing ideas during class discussions and giving every-
thing a go. Keep it up! From Ms. Robles 
 
5C 
Sophie- For welcoming our new student into the class in such a friendly manner. Well done Sophie! From Mr Membrey 
Kanieshka - For an excellent start to the school year, and for demonstrating Our Lady’s welcoming community to our 
new student. Keep it up! From Mr Membrey 
 
5D 
Grace C- For consistently displaying an excellent, responsible attitude to all her learning and continually encouraging 
her peers. From Mrs Muscat 
Raphaella T - For having a seamless beginning to the 2022 school year. A big welcome to you from all of the Our Lady’s 
school community! From Ms Muscat 
 
6A 
Michael G For being prepared to speak up and share ideas and opinions in class. Thank you for the great start to the 
school year. From Mr Wickham 
Karen H For being prepared to take on leadership by helping to organize the first aid bags for the yard duty teachers. A 
great and enthusiastic start to your year in Year Six. From Mr Wickham 
 
6B 
Miller M - For sharing your ideas and answers enthusiastically during our first week of lessons. You are already show-
ing some qualities of an excellent leader. Well done! From Ms. Gurry 
Olivia B - For making a great start to the year by showing focus and attention during lessons and frequently offering to 
help 6B run smoothly. Keep it up! From Ms. Gurry 

Mrs Mafaddo Brian N 1L  Hamish M 1L 
Willow T Fi  Dean   Maria A FI 
Thelma N 1L Hinnaya K FI Sam A 5C 
Ms Catherine Van P 1K  Saiyam S 4G 
Oliver B 3E  Ben M 3E  Evie W 5C 
Amelia M 6A Ryan C FI  Karen H 6A 
Matthew M 3E Ava H 5D  Vabietha C 1K 
Louise N 2N Sophia V 2N Kim B 3E 
Jeremiah L FI Miller M 6B Elizabeth N 6B 
Greg   Andreas A 2N Koby B 2M 
Skylar C 3F  Delilah T 4G Kitty M FI 



 



 



 



 



 


